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2023 CITY CENTER PAVEMENT  

REHABILITATION NEWSLETTER 
 
 

          
 

 
 
 
 
 
A construction schedule has been provided by the city’s 
contractor, Asphalt Surface Technologies. A phasing map 
and expected timeline can be viewed on page two. The 
schedule is anticipated but may change due to weather or 
other factors. The following is an overview of the 
construction phases: 
 
Week of September 4th 

• No work will occur on Monday, September 4th due 
to the Labor Day holiday. 

• Landscaping work will be completed in the 
medians on Phase 2B (36th Avenue). 

• The surface of the existing pavement on Phase 2B 
(36th Avenue) will be milled off in preparation for 
the final layer of asphalt pavement. 

• The first layer of asphalt and trail will be paved on 
Phase 2C (37th Avenue). 

• The roadway will generally remain open to traffic 
throughout Phases 2B and 2C, but delays should 
be anticipated as the road may be reduced to one 
lane. At least one driveway access to all 
businesses and residences will remain open 
throughout construction. 
 

Week of September 11th  

• Turf restoration will be completed on Phase 2B 
(36th Avenue) and Phase 2C (37th Avenue). 

• The final layer of asphalt will be paved on Phase 
2B (36th Avenue) and Phase 2C (37th Avenue). 

 
Later in September 

• Miscellaneous clean-up and punch list work to 
occur on all phases of the project. 

 
 

 

 
 

Project Help Line (763)-330-1312 
 
Arianna Christian, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., the 
Construction Observer for the project, will be on-site daily 
and is one of the primary contacts for residents and 
business during construction. She can be reached at (612) 
398-8949 or arianna.christian@bolton-menk.com 

Nick Amatuccio, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., is the Project 
Manager overseeing the construction process and will 
serve as another contact. He can be reached at (612)-965-
3926 or nickam@bolton-menk.com 

Tony Miller is the Engineering Project Manager for the 
City of Plymouth and will be the main contact at the city for 
this project. He can be reached at (763) 509-5528 or 
tmmiller@plymouthmn.gov 

Website: The project web page will be updated 

approximately once a week. Residents can sign-up for 
email updates at  plymouthmn.gov/citycenterpavement 
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https://www.plymouthmn.gov/departments/public-works/project-spotlight/street-projects/2023-city-center-pavement-rehabilitation-project
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          PROJECT PHASING MAP 

PHASE 1A (Substantially Complete) 

PHASE 1B (Substantially Complete) 

PHASE 2A (Substantially Complete) 

PHASE 2B (July – Mid-September) 

PHASE 2C (July – Mid-September) 
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